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Activity

Six non-formal education schools are held in open areas for Lucknow slum children. Three were visited and site evaluations were done. Up to five hundred children are served only by these severely limited schools. 

Manesh, Rajeswar Ohja (9871602612 aid_rajeshwar@yahoo.com) and myself talked 

with children and parents.

Nadwa School

Three teachers serve 70 students. Children see benefit of school in preventing financial abuse and job opportunities. Parents seem to understand their responsibilities for cleanliness, on time, and homework. 

Financial support does not seem available. Although card playing and bedis seem to be in abundance. Note: water is only available from over a mile away. When children go to collect water, residents severely beat them. No FIR has been filed to date.

Navbasta Jaush Nagar

Parents and children similiar, although responsibilties not as clearly understood. A private school Yadraendra Public School is only fifty meters away. Tuition is 150 INR/month. Annual scholarship cost is aprox. 3,500 INR. 

Both teachers emphasized that their children could excel in this school if scholarship could be provided. Parents made a request for 5000 INR to establish a women-owned paan shop. Usha, teacher and local resident said that she would take responsibility. If agreement is made to repay through 150 INR / month payment to school activities it will connect parents to the school.

Luvkush Nagar

We saw school site, however no teachers were present, and only a few children were at the site. Manesh said that Feb 2nd, was a holiday and that this teacher had allowed the students holiday. This was confirmed by men from a different site when asked why they were playing cards.

Conclusion

Springfield, Kailash Kunj, and Charbhagh were not visited. However, with the field evaluation on myself and Manesh combined with the oversight of Sonia Singh (sonia_asha_1979@rediffmail.com 9415108393) there is sufficient evidence for and evaluation.

Recommendation

It is recommended that Asha Arizona fund the six non-formal education centers with biannual status reports including identification of teachers and students. A numerical grading system should be required and results reported. Current teacher salaries can be maintained at 1500 INR/month with a three year expectation of funding communicated to the teachers upon successful status reporting. Most importantly, Asha Arizona must send a chapter member to do an on site audit after the first year to insure communication and responsiveness. The three remaining schools must be audited on site including parent evaluations.

